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Summary: 

The Laurentian Great Lakes have encountered numerous aquatic non-native and invasive species introductions since Europeans settled in North American (Mills et al. 1994). The impact of aquatic invasive species (AIS) on the Great Lakes has been widely documented by the scientific community (Leung et al. 2002, Mills et al. 1994, Rosaen et al. 2012). Despite increasing regulations aimed at reducing the likelihood of the introduction and spread of AIS into the Great Lakes, there remains a need to monitor for and detect new species before they become established. This is especially true given the costs and difficult of attempting to control or eradicate a non-native species once it is established (Trebitz et al. 2009). If a non-native species is detected prior to becoming well established, rapid response decisions can be made in an effort to eradicate or control the species from further spread. 

This report summarizes the 2019 efforts for early detection of non-native juvenile and adult fishes in Lake Erie as implemented by the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service (USFWS) Alpena Fish and Wildlife Conservation Office (FWCO) and the Lower Great Lakes FWCO. Twenty sampling locations in Lake Erie were selected due to their high likelihood of new non-native species introductions as suggested by risk based vector analyses (Chadderton et al. 2016, Tucker et al. 2020). Gear used to target juvenile and adult fish included beach seines, boat electrofishing, boat seines, bottom trawls, fyke nets, gill nets, and minnow traps. 

Surveillance crews captured a total of 90,934 fish representing 74 species in Lake Erie in 2019. There were no new non-native species were detected; however, this survey found the first evidence of range expansion by Tubenose Goby Proterorhinus semilunaris into the Western Basin of the lake. Additionally, the threat of invasion by novel species remains high. This reinforces the critical nature of an annual early detection and monitoring program as an essential part of non-native and invasive species management for Lake Erie.
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